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Senate Democrats lumped into the same districts by Republicans may be “uncoupled” in redrafted maps, Senate Majority Leader Dean Skelos said today.

Initial public maps released by the lawmaker-driven task force on redistricting drew together Queens Democrats into the same districts: Sen. Toby Stavisky, who was elected in 1999; against Sen. Tony Avella; Sens. Michael Gianaris was pitted against Jose Peralta. Sens. Eric Adams and Velmanette Montgomery were also lumped together.

Skelos kept it vague as to who will be spared a face-off.

“In terms of the Senate lines, we’re going through the final process right now,” Skelos said. “We’re making certain changes. There will be uncoupling of some of the combinations where there are two Democrat senators in the same district. We’re going to improve some of the compactness. So there are going to be significant changes.”
If anything, the move shows Republicans are moving an overture to Gov. Andrew Cuomo that their revised lines are less “hyper-partisan” in the hope he’ll sign off on their plan.

Assembly and Senate lawmakers released competing maps for Congressional lines late yesterday. While both conferences agreed that Rep. Maurice Hinchey’s seat is a goner, there’s divisions over which downstate district must go. Republicans are drawing together Reps. Gary Ackerman and Carolyn Maloney McCarthy, a move that GOP insiders say is for “purely technical reasons.”

But Democrats in the Assembly — in particular Keith Wright of Manhattan and Carl Heastie in the Bronx — remain at odds over how to reshape Rep. Charlie Rangel’s district. The spotlight on the strife within the Assembly has made Senate Republicans rather gleeful the spotlight on redistricting, often negative, is shifting to the Democrats.

“I think that the Assembly has certain internal political problems in terms of Congressional people. They have political problems between the Bronx and Brooklyn leadership,” Skelos said. “We are working with the Assembly, hopefully we can come up with a resolution to our differences.”
Skelos was not particularly expansive on the possibility of an amendment to the state’s Constitution that would throw future redistricting to an independent panel. The next round is scheduled for 2022.

“I firmly believe we can get there to do it,” Skelos said when asked if there have been any serious negotiations.

As for Gov. Andrew Cuomo’s veto, Skelos wouldn’t hazard a guess as to what the governor might do.

“I really have nto discussed with the governor whether he’s going to veto or not veto,” he said.
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